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Sustainable events 

The large-scale events Bell supports across Canada are likely to have an 

environmental impact. For instance, Bell kiosks and promotional materials 

require raw materials and consume energy. In 2014, the Sponsorship 

Team for national events in Québec began exploring ways to mitigate the 

impact. Accordingly, we made the mobile Bell Pavilion with recycled 

containers and designed it to use LED lighting to reduce its overall energy consumption.  

In a 2015 pilot project, we introduced a tool to determine whether events sponsored by Bell 

reach the minimum threshold of sustainability, as defined by the company’s Corporate 

Responsibility and Environment team. The goal of the pilot project was to identify the 

sustainable measures already in place, to support the improvement of practices, where 

applicable, and to explore new best practices. Since 2016, most of the major events 

sponsored by Bell had sustainable measures in place.   

In 2021, Bell implemented a directive to eliminate supplying unnecessary single-use plastic 

in the workplace and at sponsored events. Consequently, Bell-sponsored events will be 

required to implement alternatives to supplying bottled water. 

A sustainable events guideline is available to employees hosting internal events in Bell 

buildings. The guide covers such topics as food and drink, transportation, products, 

equipment and location. 

 

 

 

To the extent this information sheet contains forward-looking statements including, without limitation, outlooks, plans, 
objectives, strategic priorities, commitments, undertakings and other statements that do not refer to historical facts, these 
statements are not guarantees of future performance or events, and we caution you against relying on any of these 
forward-looking statements. Forward-looking statements are subject to inherent risks and uncertainties and are based on 
assumptions that give rise to the possibility that actual results or events could differ materially from our expectations 
expressed in, or implied by, such forward-looking statements. Refer to BCE Inc.’s most recent annual management’s 
discussion and analysis (MD&A), as updated in BCE Inc.’s subsequent quarterly MD&As, for further information on such 
risks, uncertainties and assumptions. BCE Inc.’s MD&As are available on its website at bce.ca, on SEDAR at sedar.com 
and on EDGAR at sec.gov. 


